Dear Ms Byrnes

The Vice President has advised that all parties will be given the opportunity to present oral submissions following the conclusion of the hearing of evidence on the listed hearing dates.

Regards

Richard Williamson

Associate to Vice President Watson Tribunal Services Branch

Fair Work Commission

chambers.watson.vp@fwc.gov.au

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000 GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001

www.fwc.gov.au

From: Bronwyn Byrnes [mailto:bronwyn.byrnes@humanrights.gov.au]

Sent: Thursday, 22 September 2016 11:07 AM

To: Chambers - Watson VP

Subject: AM2015/1 - Family and domestic violence clause [DLM=Sensitive:Legal]

Dear Vice President Watson,

The Commission is currently considering whether it would be of assistance to provide submissions in reply.

Unfortunately, due to limited resources and staff members on leave over the school holidays, it will not be in a position to provide these by 4 October.

Could you please let me know whether it would be possible to provide submissions in reply at a later stage in the proceedings. For example, would it be possible to provide further written submissions either by 28 October or at the conclusion of the hearing?

Please contact me if you require any further information.

Yours sincerely

Bronwyn

Bronwyn Byrnes

Legal Section

Australian Human Rights Commission

Level 3, 175 Pitt St, Sydney NSW 2000 GPO Box 5218, Sydney NSW 2001 T+61 2 9284 9647 F+61 2 9284 9611

E Bronwyn.Byrnes@humanrights.gov.au W www.humanrights.gov.au

Human rights: everyone, everywhere, everyday

